
Item of Information regarding SFE
January 15, 2024

1. Background:

Attached is information provided by SFE Food Service Department and staff continue
to work hard preparing for the 2023-2024 school year. SFE continues on ensuring quality
food choices and service.

2. Process:

Each month SFE provides a report of the monthly activity for review and payment.

3. Fiscal Impact:

We pay Southwest Food Services monthly from the invoice presented by the
Company. Monthly invoices are reviewed with the Food Service and Dr. Hector Lopez.

4. Recommendation:

No recommendation action necessary.

5. Action Required:

No action required

6. Contact Person:

Pam Bendele



Norma Luna
Secretary to Child Nutrition 
Director
O: (830)591-4913 EXT: 1412
E: Nluna4234@uvaldecisd.net

Richard Castle
District Chef
O: (830)591-4913 EXT:1417
E: Rcastle8192@uvaldecisd.net

Rey Ovalle
Director of Child Nutrition
O: (830)591-4913 EXT:1410
E: Rovalle@uvaldecisd.net



December was a shorter month regarding food services. We 
focused on serving great food to great children.  We did also have 
one Christmas Luncheon at Flores Elementary.  We served 121 
parents and 201 children. 



Child Nutrition Christmas Posada. We had a small little 
Christmas dinner for the team. Played some fun 
Christmas games and ate some great food!





We would so 
appreciate 

hearing from 
you!

Please contact the 
SFE team today

at:  
BestK12Food@s

fellc.org

mailto:BestK12Food@sfellc.org
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